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MEMORANDUM

TO : THE REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS
DENR Mindanao Regions

FROM : THE UNDERSECRETARY

Field Operations — Mindanao

SUBJECT : REPORT ON THE AFFECTED AREAS, DAMAGES
BROUGHT ABOUT BY SHEARLINE/HEAVY RAINS
DURING THE 2022 CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY.

DATE : 09 January 2023

This is to acknowledge receipts, with appreciation, the initial report dated 27
December 2022 of Region X on the affected areas and damages brought by the
shearline/heavy rains during the Christmas Holiday 2022.

Relative thereto, all Mindanao Regions similarly affected by the said shearline/heavy
rains are hereby instructed to submit report on damages to plantations and infrastructures,
funded by DENR, for our record and reference.

For your compliance, please.

JOSELIN MARCUS E. FRAGADA, CESO 111
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